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TUESDAY - OcToBER 2
Film Series - CC Theatre - 8:00 P.M.
Seven Samurai

WEDNESDAY - Octoper 3

"Faculty Forum" - 10:00 P.M. Academic Status Committee
Dr. William F. Ryan, ODU 3:00 - Conference Room
"Progress & Reaction in the

West Today"

THURSDAY - QOcToBeR 4

FEC - 2:15 - Conference Room

Dept. of Management & Marketing
2:30 - G230

FRIDAY - QcToRER 5

SATURDAY - QcToBeRr 6

SUNDAY - OcToRer 7







NEWS & GENERAL INFORMATION

Dean William Parks Memorial Colloquia Series

The Dean's Colloquia Committee is pleased to announce its first offering for
the 1979-80 academic year. From Tuesday, October 9, through Friday, October 12, a
film classic program will be held on campus.

On Tuesday and Wednesday evenings, October 9 and 10, the movie Who's Afraid of
Virginia Woolf will be shown in the Campus Center Theatre beginning at 7:00 P.M.

On Thursday, October 11, Professor David Thomson of Dartmouth College will speak
on the film from a professional critic's point of view at noon in the Theatre. Pro-
fessor Thomson is the author of four books on the modern screen and a regular reviewer
of the movies. Following his talk, a luncheon in his honor will be held in CC233 at
1:00 P.M. As is our usual practice, all members of the faculty and administration are
invited to the luncheon. The cost is $5 per person, and reservations to a total of 25
persons will be accepted by the chairman on a first come-first served basis. At
2:00 that afternoon an open seminar will be conducted by Professor Thomson in the
Board Room. A1l members of the faculty and student body are invited to both the noon
lecture and the open seminar.

On Friday, October 12, Mrs. Elizabeth Tay]or Warner, one of the stars of Virginia
Woolf, will speak on the f11m from a performer's perspective in the Theatre at noon.
Because Mrs. Warner is appearing on our campus as an artist and will be addressing her-
self specifically to the making of Virginia Woolf, admission will be granted only to
those members of the college community who have viewed the film on Tuesday or Wednesday
evening in the Theatre. Number admission tickets to Mrs. Warner's talk will be given
to those persons from the college at the conclusion of each showing of the film. Only
380 tickets will be distributed in keeping with Mrs. Warner's wishes and the committee's
agreement with her. There will be no exceptions to this arrangement.

Following Mrs. Warner's talk, a luncheon in her honor will be held in CC233 to
which members of the faculty and administration are invited. The cost will be $5 per
person and will be taken on a first come-first served basis by the committee chairman.

25 persons is again the maximum.

Please plan to attend the showing of the film and the events each day and forward
your luncheon reservations to me without delay. The Committee appreciates your con-
tinued support of the series.

Jim Morris, Department of History

Chairman, Dean's Colloquia Committee
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Campus Directory Information

The campus Faculty-Staff directory is ready for publication. If you have not
supplied my office with information for the directory, please do so immediately, since
we do want to include everyone.

Thank you for your assistance.

Vivian A. Johnson
Public Information Officer
* % % * %

Congratulations to Susan and Sandy Lopater on the birth of their third daughter
on September 23. Robye Susanne - 7 1bs. 5 ozs.
* % % % *%



Student Drivers

Students may be used as drivers in the State pool vehicles with the only require-
ment that they hold a valid drivers' license. However, the only insurance carried by
the State is one of general Tiability. Student employees may file a claim under work-

man's compensation in case of bodily injury.
* % % % %

State Autos

The College now has three low mileage autos in the College pool available to all
faculty and staff for official use. You are encouraged to use the State cars for out-
of-town travel in lieu of personal transportation. Failure to properly utilize the
State cars will result in ‘the reassignment of one or more back to the Richmond pool.

Call extension 7040 for reservations for out-of-town travel.
Vice President for Financial Affairs
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New Course Proposals

The deadline for new course proposals is 1 November. Because of the Committee's
workload, we will not consider any proposals submitted after this date. No exceptions.

If you need guidance or forms for course proposals, please call me at 7072.
Remember that department and division consideration must occur before submitting any
course to the Curriculum Committee.

Bill Wolf, Chairman, Curriculum
Committee

* % % Kk %

A paper on "Music, Emotion, and Expression" was read by John Hoaglund at the In-
ternational Conference on Aesthetics in Krakow, Poland on September 20. It is published
in the volume Crisis of Aesthetics? (Krakow, 1979). A paper on "Music As Expressive"
was read at the National Conference of the British Society of Aesthetics in London,
September 23.

Submitted by John Hoaglund

* % % % %

Lora Friedman was elected recently the Vice-President of the First District Black
Caucus. In addition, she is the President of the Newport News Reading Council, is
completing a term as First Vice-President of the YWCA Board, and is beginning a term
on the Peninsula SPCA Board.




